Statement by Daniel Kottut on Botswana, 29th Session of Universal Periodic Review (UPR), GENEVA, 17th November 2018.

Thank you Mr. President,

Kenya warmly welcomes the Hon. Edwin Jenamiso Batshu, Minister of National Immigration and Gender Affairs and his delegation to their UPR review. We commend Botswana for the progress made to implement human rights, fundamental freedoms and the recommendations it accepted during previous UPRs.

We recommend that Botswana:

1. Affirms that there is no international human right to abortion, resists calls to liberalize abortion and further implement laws aimed at protecting the right to life of the unborn child.
2. Continues efforts to domesticate ratified human rights conventions, such as against Torture, on Civil and Political Rights and the African Charter on Human and Peoples’ Rights

3. Outlaws corporal punishment in all settings.
4. Accedes and domesticates the 1961 Convention on reduction of statelessness to address child statelessness and lack of nationality.
Kenya wishes the very best to Botswana has they implement the recommendations they have received.

Thank you

